
From: The White House Social Office RSVP [mailto:SocialOfficeRSVP@who.eop.gov] 
Sent: Tuesday, February 26, 2019 8:52 AM
To: Jones, Landry <Landry.Jones@oag.texas.gov>
Subject: Briefing and Reception with State Attorneys General - Monday, March 4, 2019
 

Dear Mr. Paxton,
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Sorry, the registration for NAAG is now closed.

If you have questions, concerns or access needs, please reach out to your point of

contact.
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